
September 18th, 2024 at 7:00 p.m., the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at 
the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting with all members 
present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 7:01 p.m. and immediately closed with no 
residents present. 
 
The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a motion to 
accept the minutes as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion, John Strope made it 
unanimous, and the minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was 
reviewed. Jeff Robbins made a motion to accept it as written, John Strope seconded it, 
and Chad Cooley made it unanimous. The treasurer’s report was approved as written.  
 
Road Report: 
Added material to Westbrook Rd. and Ridge Rd. by dump 
Shaped ditches and filled potholes with cold patch throughout the month 
For the Bonin Rd. Dirt and Gravel Project, 
 Installed pipes and headwalls 
 Shaped ditches, R-rocked the outlets and inlets 
 Spread topping 
Removed trees on Goodwin Rd. 
MR Dirt Garage installed a new steering box on the 14’, pressure plug blew out 
 
All bills on hand were paid. 
 
The state audit on 2021, 2022, and 2023 years was preformed and completed with no 
findings throughout the month. 
 
As the 2025 budget prep is approaching, the board will be gathering budget items to be 
discussed.  
 
All of the 2024 extra dust oil from residents is officially paid and accounted for. 
 
The road crew plans to do ditch cleaning on Lovett Hill towards the end of October. 
 
John Strope brought to the board’s attention, the placement concern of the Debbie Lane 
Sign, following a phone call from the Emergency 911 call center.  This matter is 
pending. 

                                                            
Meeting adjourned, 7:45 p.m.   

                 
 
 

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 
 

_____________ Approved      


